KEN-CARYL RANCH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

November 11, 2015
The regular meeting of The Ken-Caryl Ranch Townhouse Association Board of Directors was held  at the Ken-Caryl Ranch Clubhouse.  The following directors were present or absent as noted:

	Ken Whiteacre
	- Present
	
	Adam Wood
	- Present

	Lisa Castro
	- Present
	
	Christine Freeman
	- Present

	Rick White
	- Present
	
	Phillip Mills - Agent
	- Present

	
	
	
	
	


Several homeowners were present.
Call to Order – Adam Wood called the meeting to order at 6:34 PM.  A quorum was present
Minutes - The minutes of the meetings held October 13, 2015 were approved as presented. 
Committee Reports  

Architectural/Building Maintenance Committee  

· #11818 needs the gate repaired to open properly from painting/siding repair work.
· Need to check if moving downspouts and adding 45º elbows was part of Keen Renovation contract.
· The gutter over the #11610 A/C unit needs to be patched or replaced.
· #11728 reported a leaking gutter above the garage.
Standards Committee
· Ken Whiteacre reported that six standards had been sent for Board review.  A couple of typos need to be adjusted.
Landscape Committee   

· Kathy presented a multi-year report of the water use.  The irrigation ran for longer this year than last.  
· Shultz has been blowing out the sprinklers and appears to be removing the backflow prevention devices.  
· Three quotes for tree removal/pruning were received from Environmental Tree Care:
· Prune trees outside the fences - $8,874.
· Remove three dead Cottonwoods - $7,595.
· Prune Sector One trees - $24,349.50
· On motion by Christine Freeman, seconded by Lisa Castro and duly passed, the Board approved the proposals for the pruning the trees outside the fences, and the Cottonwood removals.  The Sector One pruning was postponed.
Document Task Force  
· Howard Tucker was not present but sent a report asking for the progress status on the audits.
· The Resident Handbook was submitted to the Board for review.  Adam collated Board suggestions into a new version which was circulated.  A final version will be done at the study session.
   Communications Committee 
· The next newsletter article submission deadline is November 20th.  
Financial Reports - Phil Mills reviewed the reports for October 2015.
· Ending balance of the Operating Account is $112,046, Reserves - $124,451.

· Disbursements during the month (including transfer to reserve) were $127,775.
· Delinquencies were down to $43,238.  One unit is more than half the total. 
· Total expenses (10 months) were $41,204 under budget.
Property Manager’s Report - Phil Mills’ report included:
· Keen Renovations finished the siding work on the last set of buildings.  
· Community Painting Specialists has finished painting the last set of buildings.  The buildings will be inspected by the manager and Board members later next week.  The siding replacement on 11621 still needs to be painted.
· Gutter cleaning bids were received from:
· Platinum Coatings for $6,000

· Consolidated Construction Services for $17,000

· Keen Renovations for $4,670

· The five Standards proposed by the A/BM committee were circulated for comment.
· The comments for the draft Resident Handbook were combined by Adam  into a new document and circulated for comments.  Phil contacted Jefferson Road and Bridge and was told that they would look at the concrete curb and gutter by the mailboxes.

· Schultz completed the fertilizing and winterizing the sprinklers.  Only one aeration is done in the Spring.
· Removing and storing the backflow devices costs $85 each.  It was not done last year but was done the year before.  

· The main entrance backflow device will be removed until Schultz can pour the pad and set the cage for it.
Unfinished Business
· The Board decided to hold off on the completing the last 20 feet of concrete drain pan on the north side as Rose Paving was requesting a $1,950 re-mobilization fee.  A request will be sent for any pre-paid funds for the work.
· On motion by Christine, seconded by Ken and duly passed, the Board authorized releasing the bee mitigation check to #11851.

New Business  

· The Board reviewed the gutter-cleaning proposals and on motion by Lisa Castro, seconded by Rick White and duly passed, accepted the proposal from Keen Renovations for $4,670.
· Lisa advised that the ID sign had been repainted but needs to have the KC logo applied.  She had the artwork in a .jpg file.  Phil volunteered to have the logo printed in a large size so the painters could use it for a pattern.
· The Board discussed gutter repair and replacement and asked for estimates on moving downspouts out of the courtyards, repairing the bad portions of the gutters and for replacing all of them.  
Open Forum  

· No items were brought up for consideration.
Executive Session   There were no matters requiring consideration.
Adjourn - There being no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned at 8:20 PM.  The next meeting will be Wednesday, December 9, 2015 at 6:30 pm at the Ken Caryl Ranch House. 
Respectfully submitted, by Phillip Mills, Acting Secretary

